
NHS School Council Meeting  
Principal’s Report 
 

October 16 , 2018 
7:00 p.m. 

New Horizons School 

1.  New Modular Update 
Information 
Below is the most recent update regarding the installation of the new modular classroom. 

• Wed., Oct. 17 ( after school)  
o  installation of access mats on playing field. 
o classroom moved from Nisku onto our school grounds. 

• Thurs., Oct. 18 
o  access mats removed from the site 

o  modular classroom hoisted onto piles. 

 
 

2.  School Council Emails 
Information: 
In order to avoid having to use personal emails for School Council business, school council executives are now 
assigned Gmail accounts for the following positions 

• Chair 
• Vice-chair 
• Secretary 
• Finance Officer 
• Communications Officer 

 
If we could meet for a short time after the meeting, those emails can be arranged. 

 
 

2.  Communication   
Information: 

The school has been sending out a high number of emails to parents, and we would like to reduce the number to 
avoid having too many emails come to parents. 

Discussion: 
In order to reduce the number of emails sent to parents from the school, we are hoping to make once-a-week 
news posts with these categories: 

• The Week Ahead (Friday) – events coming up in the week ahead 
• School Happenings (Thursday) – summary of events that have happened during the week 
• School Updates – information that comes up during the week and needs to be sent out 
• School Council News 
• FANHS News 
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3.  Pylons 
Information: 
Last month, School Council approved spending $200 for new taller traffic pylons for the parking lot. They have 
been ordered from Alberta Traffic Supply, but they are still not received. 

 
4.  Bulletin Boards 

Information: 
Both School Council and FANHS will soon have bulletin board space visible upon entering the main entrance of the 
school. They are not full-size (34X23), but should be adequate. 
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